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WWith over 20 years of experience

in the automobile industry, our

staff will be able to provide you

with the knowledge and

commitment to serve your

accounting and tax needs. We

offer professional and

personalized service and

"advice you can count on."

Salem
8 Stiles Road

Salem, NH 03079

Phone: 603-890-6633

Fax: 603-893-2806

Boxboro
1300 Mass Ave.

Boxboro, MA 01719

Phone: 978-263-3333

Fax: 978-263-0370

Boston
183 State Street

Boston, MA 02109

Phone: 617-723-3333

Fax: 617-723-2769

To learn about

our services,

please visit

www.RAHallCo.com

Please feel free to

contact us at any one

of our offices.

Meet Your Association Partners

HRH Northern New England
Bronze

Colleen Rioux

“Insurance and Bonding”
HRH is endorsed by
NHADA for dealer
bonds. For quotes
or any questions,

please call Colleen
Rioux, CPIW, in the
Bond Department at

800-464-1203.
(See ad on page 15)

In an important decision for
independent repair shops, the
Seventh Circuit Court of Appeals

has ruled that auto mechanics
compensated on a flat-rate basis are
exempt from federal overtime
requirements.

The federal Fair Labor Standards Act
(FLSA) generally requires employers
to pay overtime to non-exempt
employees who work more than
40 hours in a seven (7) day pay
period. An FLSA exemption for auto,
truck, trailer, aircraft, and farm
implement dealers (but not
motorcycle dealerships) eliminates the
overtime requirement for persons
employed as salespersons, parts
employees, service writers, and
mechanics. As this exemption is only
applicable to businesses that are

primarily engaged in sales, it is not
available to businesses whose primary
function is vehicle repair.

However, under a separate FLSA
exemption, employers in the retail or
service industries do not have to pay
overtime for employees who are
compensated on a commission basis.
In Yi v. Sterling Collision Centers, the
Seventh Circuit Court of Appeals was
asked to consider whether technicians
compensated on a “flat rate” basis
should be considered to be paid on a
commission basis and exempt from
overtime. In finding that flat rate is a
form of commission payment, the
Court noted that, when an employee
is paid commissions, the employee
receives a percentage of the sale price.
The Court noted that flat-rate
compensation systems, by which
technicians receive a set rate for each
booked hour, is just another version
of a commission, in that the employee
is ultimately receiving a percentage of
the amount charged to the customer
regardless of the actual number of
hours worked.

Many non-dealer repair shops have
long used flat-rate systems to

(Mark Broth is with the law firm of Devine
Millimet, a Silver Association Partner. You
may call 695-8582 to access Devine Millimet’s
free Employment Law Hotline.)

Repair Shop Mechanics Found Exempt From Overtime

Mark Broth, Esquire

compensate their technicians, often
without paying overtime. While the
Department of Labor has not
aggressively policed this practice,
those shops have been at risk for
claims of unpaid overtime. This
decision should serve to reduce that
risk. While the Seventh Circuit does
not include New England (New
Hampshire, Maine, Massachusetts,
and Rhode Island are in the First
Circuit), it is likely that the
Department of Labor will be guided
by the Sterling Collision decision
throughout the country.


